
45 C.F.R. § 1324.19
Duties of the representatives of the Office.

In carrying out the duties of the Office, the Ombudsman may designate an entity as a local Ombudsman entity
and may designate an employee or volunteer of the local Ombudsman entity as a representative of the Office.
Representatives of the Office may also be designated employees or volunteers within the Office.

(a) Duties. An individual so designated as a representative of the Office shall, in accordance with the policies
and procedures established by the Office and the State agency:

(1) Identify, investigate, and resolve complaints made by or on behalf of residents that relate to action,
inaction, or decisions, that may adversely affect the health, safety, welfare, or rights of the residents;

(2) Provide services to protect the health, safety, welfare, and rights of residents;

(3) Ensure that residents in the service area of the local Ombudsman entity have regular and timely access to
the services provided through the Ombudsman program and that residents and complainants receive timely
responses to requests for information and complaints;

(4) Represent the interests of residents before government agencies and assure that individual residents have
access to, and pursue (as the representative of the Office determines necessary and consistent with resident
interest) administrative, legal, and other remedies to protect the health, safety, welfare, and rights of the
residents;

(5)

(i) Review, and if necessary, comment on any existing and proposed laws, regulations, and other government
policies and actions, that pertain to the rights and well-being of residents;

(ii) Facilitate the ability of the public to comment on the laws, regulations, policies, and actions.

(6) Promote, provide technical support for the development of, and provide ongoing support as requested by
resident and family councils; and

(7) Carry out other activities that the Ombudsman determines to be appropriate and are consistent with the
functions of the State Long-Term Care Ombudsman Program as authorized by the Older Americans Act.

(b) Complaint processing. (1) With respect to identifying, investigating, and resolving complaints, and
regardless of the source of the complaint (i.e., complainant), the Ombudsman and the representatives of
the Office serve the resident of a long-term care facility. The Ombudsman or representative of the Office
shall investigate a complaint, including but not limited to a complaint related to abuse, neglect, or
exploitation, for the purposes of resolving the complaint to the resident's satisfaction and of protecting the
health, welfare, and rights of the resident. The Ombudsman or representative of the Office may identify,
investigate, and resolve a complaint impacting multiple residents or all residents of a facility.
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(2) Regardless of the source of the complaint (i.e., the complainant), including when the source is the
Ombudsman or representative of the Office, the Ombudsman or representative of the Office must support and
maximize resident participation in the process of resolving the complaint as follows:
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